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TOWNSHIP OF O’CONNOR – O’CONNOR DAY PLANNING MEETING

 NOTES – August 23, 2010

Notes of the O’Connor Day Planning meeting held on Monday, August 23, 2010 at 7 p.m. in the municipal building.

Present:
Mayor Nelson

Councillors: Garbutt, Nygard, Racicot

Clerk-Treasurer Buob, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Racicot

Visitors:
Kelly Johnson, Leadhand, Stefan Derech, Fire Department

Ron Biloski, Tammy Cook, Amanda Cook, Dennis Roy,

Mayor Nelson called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.

The minutes of the last meeting held on July 26, 2010 were reviewed.

The Clerk-Treasurer reported on where we are to date with O’Connor Day planning.  Concerns and questions were discussed, clarified and confirmed.  The members were informed that our summer student Ashley Gunn had asked the Clerk-Treasurer if a volleyball tournament could be added to the day for anyone 14 and over.  This would be an excellent addition to the day’s events and she was told to go ahead with the planning.  The tournament will be set up similar to the horseshoe tournament with A side and B side, four members per team and it will cost $1 per person to play.

Also Shawn Gillies had contacted the office to see if we would be interested in having the giant chess board setup during the day.  He will have smaller boards for people to also play with.  It will not be set up like a tournament just for anyone who would like to play.  It was agreed to also add the chess.

New tents have been purchased for the concession area.  The setup and location of these tents was discussed. JAK Forestry Contracting has agreed to sponsor the rental or purchase of tents over the concession.  A sign will be posted in this area noting that they are the sponsors.

The Clerk-Treasurer reported that the coolers have been tested in the rink shack.  It was recommended that these coolers not be used for food but they would be fine for beer.

The pickup of the food by the volunteers was arranged.  Party Pro will deliver the BBQ if we will return it.  Mr. Johnson will return it on Monday.  Extra propane tanks will be needed for the BBQ and the corn pots.  

The deep fryers have been repaired and the big one is ready to go, the small one may also be ready in time.  Cooking utensils will need to be purchased as we have used Councillor Racicot’s previously.

It was agreed that the volunteers who work for two hours or longer will receive food coupons.

Lighting for the tent areas was discussed.  The Fire Department do have some flood lights that can be used.  Mr. Derech will be approached to see if we can borrow some of his industrial lighting and some icicle Christmas lights will also be used inside the tents.

The beer and liquor order will be picked up by Shawn Nygard.  Clerk-Treasurer Buob will go Friday and prepay.  

Tim and Jennifer Silvaggio have agreed to allow us to use their stage for our band.  Mr. Johnson will pick it up this week.

The fire department will be making popcorn. Tammy Cook has some popcorn cups that she will donate for the movie.  The cotton candy machine will not be available to the fire department to use.

Mr. Biloski has the children’s carnival ready to go and has all of his own volunteers arranged. 
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The paintball areas were discussed.  Mr. Biloski and Mr. Roy will purchase their own supplies and their expenses will be deducted from the monies they bring in during the day.  If the bottom number comes in at a negative amount the Township will cover the expense and if there is a profit they will donate that money to the Township.

The parking in front of the fire hall will be blocked off to allow the fire department to get there equipment out in case of an emergency.  Councillor Racicot will get some fencing.

A set of the bleachers will be moved to the volleyball area as well as a set to the horseshoe pit area.

The Community Club is ready to go.  The Clerk-Treasurer will find volunteers to run their booth and the jumper at the same time as she is looking for the other locations. Currently the number of volunteers are down.

The map of the grounds was reviewed.  Mr. Roy has checked out the area that he would like to set up in.  He will go between the current paintball area and the sideroad.  Fencing will be setup so no one can get behind his target area.

Donations are coming in slowly.  Everyone in attendance was asked if they had received any donations so that the donators names could be added to the list to be posted.

Setup will start at 6:00 p.m. on Friday night.  French Fries will be pre-cooked then.  Saturday morning’s set up will start at 9:00 a.m.

The meeting adjourned at 9:17 p.m.
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